


railway in much of the area under consideration, but this is very different to allowing 
wholescale development of the land, with permission to build substantial (and tall) houses 
there. For the Landscape and Visual Impact Assessment to claim, as it does repeatedly, that 
the development would have a negligible or no visual impact is absurd. 

 

• The erection of ten houses in this space would require them to be crowded onto the land, 
especially as at least two of the proposed houses are seemingly to be very large (2 x ‘four-
plus’-bedroom houses, 5 x three-bedroom houses and 3 x two-bedroom houses, in addition 
to the existing property already in place, and adequate space for a proper public road which 
would have to replace the current driveway). The erection of a large number of houses that 
are packed together, with little room for gardens, is obviously a plan created to maximise 
the saleable value of the property, rather than a considered and appropriate plan for living 
in the countryside. In addition, houses with ‘four-plus’ bedrooms are certainly not what the 
area requires, and they will not help with housing pressures in the locality.  The proposed 
houses do not at all constitute ‘a range of types and sizes in a layout that accords with the 
principles set out in local design guidance’, as promised in point 7.02 (on page 30) of the 
Design & Access Statement supplied by the Malcolm Payne Group. In fact, as noted already, 
they directly contradict the principles of the Mid-Cherwell Neighbourhood Plan. 

 

• This area is in established use by a variety of wildlife – for instance, deer and foxes routinely 
use clear trails that cross the property in question and continue across the adjacent open 
fields, to the woods and ponds towards Rousham, and to the River Cherwell. Badgers 
certainly live close by, and both they and their setts are protected in law – even from 
disturbance. 

 

• We are concerned about the current driveway being redeveloped as a road to serve so many 
properties, both in terms of the safety of increasing the traffic so substantially in that 
location (at the top of a steep hill with blind corners), and because we expect that the 
character of the area would necessarily change – a number of large trees would surely be 
felled in order to clear this entrance, and so that part of Heyford Road would be changed in 
order to facilitate the development further away from the road. 

 
This plan still offers advantages only to the current land-owner (who, if this application is granted, 
would presumably sell up and move away), and it would leave the village poorer. We do not support 
the idea that home-owners can decide to redevelop their gardens into small housing estates, and a 
plan that was not good enough to be accepted the first or second time around should not be 
accepted now – in expanded form! – just because it is repeatedly being submitted. 
 
We ask that this application is refused once again.  
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Yours 
 
(Mr) Andrew Bowles and 
(Mrs) Rachael Bowles 
 
[not wet-signed, as submitted electronically] 


